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WYOMING ENGINEERING & SURVEYING SOCIETY 
 
 
 
 

 
 

104th ANNUAL WES BUSINESS MEETING 
Laramie, Wyoming 

February 8, 2024 
 
Call the Meeting to Order – President Carlson 
Appointed Zia Yasrobi as the Sergeant at Arms 
 
Reading of the 103rd Annual Meeting Minutes – Secretary Young 
Motion to dismiss the reading of the minutes by Mark Madsen; 2nd Josh Fuller; Vote: All in Favor 
 
Annual Report of the State of the Society for 2023– Executive Director Grigsby 
 

Membership: Currently for 2024, the Wyoming Engineering and Surveying Society had about 200 paid 
members, however, they continue to come through the Cvent system in conjunction with the convention.  
We currently have 39 honorary members. 
 
Exhibits:  For the 104th Annual Convention we had 9 sponsor/exhibitors – 6 Platinum ($600) which 
included Keller, UW College of Engineering and Physical Science, Contech Engineered Solutions, Russell 
Industries, WWC Engineering, Frontier Precision, and WWC Engineering; 3 Silver Sponsors ($350) 
which included the NU Locating, Concrete Stabilization Technologies, and JLK.  In addition, we had 30  
exhibitors ($425) which included Russell Industries, Baker Manufacturing, Vaughn Concrete Products, 
NU Locating, Ferguson Waterworks, ADS Pipe, Cogent Companies, Keller, UW College of Engineering 
and Physical Sciences, Contech Engineering Solutions, Frontier Precision,  NSPE, Wyoming Board of 
Professional Engineers and Professional Land Surveyors, Concrete Stabilization Technologies, Hixon 
Manufacturing, Geotech Industrial Supply, American AVK Companies, Dana Kepner,  Dewalt, USDA, 
R Plus Energies, Brierley Associates, and Vectors, Inc for support of WES at $425. 
 
In addition, this year, we had tables occupied by 3 different UW Clubs, Wyoming Motorsports who also 
had their Hybrid Formula Car on display, EngineersWithout Borders, and Cowboy Robotics. 

 
Registration: As of February 7, 2024 we had 408 registered for the convention for $85,905.  We have 17 
non-members attending and 5 non-members attending virtually. We have 78 registered for Part 1 of the 
ASCE course tomorrow and 64 signed up for part 2.  So out of the $85,905, we will be writing a check to 
ASCE for $7,260 for the ASCE Chapter at UW.  That leaves WES with a net of $78,645 currently. 
 

Finance Committee: – Finance Committee Member, Jeff Bates, reported the committee met to review and 
discuss the finances of the organization, approve the finances, and did not recommend any changes at this time. 
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Secretary/Treasurer, Jeff Young, stated that he had reviewed the financial records of the Society, as presented in 
the documents noted below, and found them to be accurate, correct and to reflect the financial condition of the 
Society, with all transactions suitably supported by proper documentation. 
 

1. Summary of Revenue/Deposits – FY 2023 
2. Summary of Expenditures – Checks written – FY2023 
3. Edward Jones Year-end report FY2023 
4. Bank Statements – 2023 

 
Financial Reports: 
 Total Income (2023)   $97,270.58 
 Total Expenses (2023)  $100,804.81 
 Net Loss     $3,534.23 
 
 Edwards Jones Account $103,429 (Ending Balance)  Net Gain $9,164.88 
 
 Overall Loss for 2023  $3,534.23 
 
 
 Year End Balances (12/31/2023)  Check Book     $52,510.80 
      Edward Jones Account   $103,429.11 
      WES Net Worth (12/31/2023)  $155,939.91 
 
Motion to Accept the Financial Report as presented by Mark Madsen; 2nd Erin Gates; Vote: All in Favor 
 
Motion to raise the dues by $10 as recommended by the Financial Committee by Travis Conklin; 2nd Del 
McOmie; Vote: Majority Aye, One Nay 
 
 
Resolutions: Josh Fuller reported on behalf of the committee.  Whereas, in the past year the good Lord has 
called the following of our members to their final home – Sherman Allred, Wesley “WES” Reed, James Kor, 
Kenneth Fink, Forest “Frosty” Kepler, John Loutas and Gloria Mathis.  Chairman Fuller asked that those in 
attendance observe a moment of silence in memory of our members lost, but not forgotten, who passed in 2023. 
 
Scholarship:  Committee Chairman, Justin Terfehr: 
 

Scholarship Name 2023 Scholarship Winner UW Engineering Department 

Past President's ($3000) Kevin Anderson Architectural 

WES General ($2000) Izzy Bergemann Civil 

WES General ($2000) Saba Sadiq Petroleum 

WES General ($2000) Zaw Than Soe Civil 

WES General ($2000) Alice Cox Mechanical 

WES General ($2000) Tatiana “Tanya” Lubashkina Petroleum 

WES General ($2000) Yesenia Vicencio-Delgado Architectural 

Carl Oslund Memorial ($2000) Dallin Kurth Civil 
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Nominating UW Engineering 
Department Student's Name Award / Honorarium Amount 

Outstanding Student Engineer of the 
Year - Electrical Hannah Hood ($3,000) Award 

Architectural Nicholas Kulow ($1750) Honorarium 
Chemical Anna Steele ($1750) Honorarium 

Civil Ian Meyer ($1750) Honorarium 
Mechanical Jacob Kravetsky ($1750) Honorarium 
Computer Jaymison “Jay” Cox ($1750) Honorarium 

Energy Systems Heather Budge ($1750) Honorarium 
Petroleum Tatiana “Tanya” Lubashkina ($1750) Honorarium 

 
Publicity:  Committee Chair, Ryan Waterbury 
 
Submitted report. (appended) Suggested the membership submit job openings to be posted on LinkedIn. 
 
Presidential Project Award: Committee Chair, Keith Fulton 

Awarded at luncheon. 

For the 2023 award the following projects were submitted: 

• Sutton Parcel Retracement – submitted by AVI 
• Curtis Street Interchange – submitted by WYDOT 
• I-25 over Walsh Drive – submitted by WYDOT 

The winning surveying project was the Sutton Parcel Retracement submitted by AVI. 

The winning engineering project was the I-25 over Walsh Drive project submitted by WYDOT. 

(Report Appended) 

  

Site Selection: Committee Chair, William Dolinar, was unable to attend, so President Carlson reported 
 
 Next year (2025) - Cheyenne 
 Tentative Following Year (2026) - Sheridan 
 
Motion to confirm by Andy Patceg; 2nd Cotton Jones; Vote: All in Favor 
 
Legislation: Committee Chair, Mark Madsen, reported on key issues in the State Legislature. (Report 
appended) 
 
Report of the Wyoming Board of Registration:  President, Shelby Carlson, asked Jeff Fuller to provide a 
report on the activities of the Wyoming Board of Registration for Professional Engineers and Professional Land 
Surveyors.   
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● Number of new licensures in Wyoming in 2023
o EIT – 54 Resident Individuals, 53 Non-Resident, Total 89
o LSIT – 1 Resident, 0 Non-Resident, Total 1
o LS – 5 Resident Individuals, 11 Non-Resident, Total 16
o PE – 58 Resident Individuals, 628 Non-Resident, Total 686
o Engineering Firm Registrants, 6 Resident Firms, 129 Non-Resident, Total 135
o Surveying Firm Registrants, 3 Resident Firms, 6 Non-Resident, Total 9
o Engineering and Surveying Firm Registrants, 1 Resident Firms, 5 Non-Resident, Total 6

● Number of Licensees in Wyoming 2023
o EIT – 1,242 Resident Individuals, 851 Non-Resident, Total 2,093
o LSIT – 26 Resident, 10 Non-Resident, Total 36
o LS – 114 Resident Individuals, 176 Non-Resident, Total 290
o PE – 1,042 Resident Individuals, 6,614 Non-Resident, Total 7,656
o PELS – 35 Resident Individuals, 17 Non-Resident, Total 52
o Engineering Firm Registrants, 102 Resident Firms, 1326 Non-Resident, Total 1428
o Surveying Firm Registrants, 19 Resident Firms, 38 Non-Resident, Total 57
o Engineering and Surveying Firm Registrants, 32 Resident Firms, 68 Non-Resident, Total 100

Sergeant of Arms:  Zia Yasrobi extended a heartfelt thanks to everyone who supported the Scholarship Fund. 

OLD BUSINESS 
Shelby Carlson reported to the membership that Ann Marie Taylor was put under contract as the new executive 
director on October 1st, 2023 to serve in an assistant capacity until Gary Grigsby’s tenure officially concludes 
on April 31st, 2024, at which point she will take up all Executive Director duties until April 31st, 2025. 

Shelby invited the membership to help her extend a sincere thanks to Gary for his years of dedicated service and 
meaningful contribution in his role as Executive Director. 

NEW BUSINESS 

Imperative call for volunteers was issued.  An alternative to redirect workload to the Executive Director was 
presented and it was noted that this would come at an additional expense. 

Honorary Members:  Harrison Carter and Dayton Alsaker 

Nominations:  Committee Member, Ryan Kobbe, reported the committee – consisting of himself and fellow 
Past Presidents Harrison Carter and Murray Schroeder nominate the following slate of officers to serve until the 
105th Annual Convention to be held in 2025: Bryce Dorr, President: Jeff Young, Vice-President; and Garrett 
Zimmer, Secretary-Treasurer. 

Motion by Dr. Thomas Edgar; Second by Murray Schroeder; Vote: All in Favor 

Passing of the Gavel from Out-going President Carlson to In-coming President Bryce Dorr. 

There being no further business, President Dorr requested a motion to adjourn. 

Motion by Bryce Dorr? (No Second required) Vote: All in Favor? 
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Date: February 4, 2024 
 
To: Shelby Carlson, WES President 

Gary Grigsby, WES Executive Director 
 
Re: Report of the President’s Project of the Year Committee 
 
The 2022 projects was displayed at the WYDOT main office in Cheyenne.   
 
For the 2023 award the following projects were submitted: 

• Sutton Parcel Retracement – submitted by AVI 
• Curtis Street Interchange – submitted by WYDOT 
• I-25 over Walsh Drive – submitted by WYDOT 

A virtual judging meeting was held on Jan 16th.  In preparation for that meeting, the chair asked each 
entrant to provide a pdf version of the notebook and poster boards.  This information was shared with 
the committee members for evaluation prior to the meeting.  The Committee Chair Keith Fulton and 
committee members Shelby Carlson, Shelley Macy, Duane Klamm, and Ed Scott all participated in the 
judging of the projects. 

The winning surveying project was the Sutton Parcel Retracement submitted by AVI.  The winning 
engineering project was the I-25 over Walsh Drive project submitted by WYDOT.   

It is expected that the projects will be displayed at the Wyoming Board of Registration,  WYDOT main 
office in Cheyenne, and other locations if requested.   

Respectfully submitted, 
 
Keith R Fulton, Chair 
 




